Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes

Date:
February 16, 2012
Time:
10:02 A.M.
Present:  Gwen Yates, Arnold Tritt, Alex Graham, & Edgar Mathis
Excused: John Donahoo, Geoffrey Youngblood 
Staff Present:  John Snyder, Sandy Arts, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel

Welcome: Ms. Yates welcomed everyone to the February meeting of the PSG Council.  She indicated that since we are absent Mr. Mathis, Mr. Donahoo, & Mr. Youngblood that we do not have a quorum and therefore will not be voting.  Ms. Yates then led those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
We discussed the PSG Priority Population and Ordinance 2011-765.  Mr. Snyder stated that it passed City Council Tuesday night and that copies are in member’s packets.   

Mr. Snyder updated the Council on the status of the PSG Contracts stating that L’Arche Harbor House is the only agency still having an outstanding PSG contract.

Mr. Snyder then discussed the upcoming mandatory PSG Training scheduled for Friday, February 17th in the 1st floor conference room of the Ed Ball.  Mr. Snyder went over the training packet which was in each member’s packet; highlighting the changes to the Goals & Objective Worksheet and the Budget. Ms. Yates had a question regarding the revised budget and its length.  Mr. Snyder stated that the section for salaries and wages were expanded because we are now asking for their entire program budget, not just their PSG budget.  Therefore, we expanded the number of people we are seeking information on whether or not they are being paid with PSG dollars.  
Mr. Mathis arrived at 10: 13 and Ms. Yates indicated that we have a quorum and moved to discuss the January minutes.       
Mr. Mathis motioned for approval of the minutes from the January meeting and Mr. Tritt seconded the motion. The motion passed.  
Ms. Yates asked Mr. Snyder to begin and review the previous discussed item for Mr. Mathis.  
General Discussion

PSG Priority Population Ordinance (2011-765)
Mr. Snyder stated that Ordinance 2011-765 passed City Council Tuesday night and noted that each member has a copy of the Priority Populations.  Mr. Snyder also stated that the ordinance is on the PSG web-site as well as there are several copies in the back.  
PSG Contract Update
Mr. Snyder gave an update regarding the PSG FY 2012 contracts stating that there is only one contract still outstanding, L’Arche Harbor House and that the agency is aware and completely understands the delay.  
FY13 PSG Application Mandatory Training

Mr. Snyder stated that the Mandatory PSG training will be February 17th downstairs in the Ed Ball Building’s 1st Floor Conference room from 10:00 AM until 12:00 PM.  He also noted that this is a posted meeting as well, so all PSG Council Members are welcomed to attend.  
FY13 PSG Application Computer Training

Mr. Snyder stated that there will be two computer lab trainings.  The first is Tuesday, March 6th from 10:00 AM until 12:00 and the second is Thursday, March 8th from 3:00 PM until 5:00 PM.  
PSG Council Member’s Announcements

Mr. Snyder announced that Ms. Wilks is unable to attend due to a meeting with the Mayor’s Office and representatives from IBM regarding a possible grant opportunity.  He also stated that this will be Mr. Donahoo’s last meeting.  Ms. Yates also stated that this will be her last meeting.  Mr. Snyder then indicated that there will be three new members starting; however they will not be confirmed until the April meeting.  Therefore, we will not have a March PSG Council meeting due to not having a quorum (Youngblood absent).  Mr. Snyder also mentioned that the Mayor will submit legislation promoting Mr. Mathis as Chairman.  
Comments from the floor
Ms. Yates then asked if there were any comments from the floor.  Mr. Ron Kuhn from Gateway Community Services asked that since we are asking for so much information regarding units of services are we looking to start paying for units of services.
Mr. Snyder spoke about how Mr. Youngblood wanted to look at other ways of paying for services and that there will be three new members so that may be a discussion for a later time.  Ms. Yates followed up saying that there has been no mention by these members for payment based on units of services.  Mr. Mathis stated that the reason we have been asking for unit cost is to be able to accurately put this information in the funding matrix and that there has been no indication of using units of service as a funding mechanism.  Mr. Snyder stated that Chapter 118 charges this body with comparing like agencies and one way of doing this is to look at similar unit cost.  

Ms. Jami Bueker with Hubbard House asked for the due date of the application.  Mr. Snyder indicated the due date is set by Ordinance and is March 15th.  Ms. Bueker followed-up by asking if the information and web-site will be available after the training.  Mr. Snyder stated that all the information is available now on the web-site and that we advise everyone to work on it in Word and Excel before submitting it on-line because the on-line format does not allow for spell or grammar check.  Ms. Arts stated that there is a glitch with the software and it will not be ready until Tuesday, February 20th.  
Ms. Hodges stated that since we will not have a quorum for the March meeting and that we usually have oral presentation hearings in April. Would we want to cancel those hearings?  Mr. Mathis stated that as the incoming chair he finds these oral presentations informative and an important opportunity to get information not in the application; and that unless a majority of the new members have an objection then his is inclined to continue these hearings.  Mr. Graham also indicated that it is a good way for new members to hear about those agencies that they are reading about.  Mr. Tritt also stated it would be good for those new members.  Ms. Hodges followed up by saying that it is a good opportunity for members to ask agencies question regarding an agencies application after they have meticulously reviewed them for any further questions.
Mr. Graham asked if staff knew when the books were available.  Mr. Graham stated that the books and the applications should be organized by sub-categories and that the presentations should be done at least by Priority Populations.    
Ms. Yates thanked staff for all the work they have done over the last four years.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:35 AM
PAGE  
1

